From: Ashton Forrest

**Sent:** Thursday, June 07, 2018 9:08 PM **To:** Rowe, Linda < <u>LRowe@London.ca</u>>

**Subject:** Requesting Delegation Status for SPPC on June 25th

Hi Linda,

I would like to ask members of the SPPC for delegation status on June 25th. I would like to be present for and share my concerns regarding the 2017 Annual General Meeting of the Shareholder for London & Middlesex Housing Corporation. My comments will be from a tenant's perspective. I currently live at 403-345 Wharncliffe Road North. I have been living here for just over 4 years. Last year I watched the 2016 Annual General Meeting of Shareholder for the LMHC and was hopeful that under new management and a commitment to moving away from just being a landlord to more of a supportive housing provider there would be positive changes in my living environment. My concerns all translate into inefficiencies that not only waste tax dollars that fund the corporation but also enable an environment that has put the health, well-being, and safety of tenants and the community at risk. These inefficiencies go against the spirits of the London For All Plan, the Community Diversity & Inclusion Strategy, and the Age Friendly London Action Plan. I have vocalized my concerns to the past and current CEO of the LMHC and staff, recommended possible solutions, and offered my assistance to help resolve ongoing problems. Yet my concerns seem to be ignored. I hope that presenting the problems and corresponding solutions that the SPPC could direct the LMHC to respond and be held accountable in a public forum.

Sincerely,

Ms. Ashton Forrest